
MOORING COMMITTEE MEETING  

Tuesday, May 4  

BOARD MEETING  
(ALL members welcome)  

Tuesday, May 11  

LUFFING LASSIES  

Thursdays in May  

ESCOW RACING  

Wednesdayõs in May  

FRIDAY NIGHT SPRING RACE SERIES  

Fridayõs in May 

SUNDAY SPRING SERIES  

May 2, 16, 23, 30  

HAWIIAN LUAU PIG ROAST  

Saturday, May 29  

SARASOTA FOLK CLUB  

Monday, May 17  

RACE AROUND LIDO  

Monday, May 31  

YSP/SSS WORK PARTY  

Sunday, May 23  
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From the Commodore 
 

 

1717 Ken Thompson Parkway 

Sarasota, Florida 34230 

Phone:   941-388-2355     Fax: 941-388-5524 

sss@sarasotasailingsquadron.org  ·  www.sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
 

Manager: Nancy Carolan  

Email: nancy@sarasotasailingsquad.org 

Assistant Manager: Joanne Hawkes 

Maintenance Technician: TBD 
 

Webmaster: Mike Halliday (webmaster@sarasotasailingsquadron.org) 

Burgee Editor: Lindsay Krienen 

(burgee_editor@sarasotasailingsquadron.org) 

 

2010 Board Members 
 

Commodore:  Alan Pressman (941-350-1559) 

 commodore@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
 

Vice Commodore:  John Huber (941-650-7020) 

 vice_commodore@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
 

Rear Commodore:  Bill Niblock 

 rear_commodore@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
  

Treasurer:  Michelle Lee 

 treasurer@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
 

Secretary:  David Jennings (941-650-7354) 

 secretary@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
 

Race Captain:  Robert Miller (941-795-4646) 

 race_captain@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
 

Fleet Captain:  Sara Allen (941-224-9025) 

 fleet_captain@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
 

Regatta Director: Gregg Knighton 

 regatta_director@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
   

Social Coordinator:  Cassandra Roznos (941-907-2620) 

 social_coordinator@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
 

Education Coordinator:  Lindsay Krienen (941-527-6292) 

 education_coordinator@sarasotasailngsquadron.org 

From The Editor                                 

Cheers!   Lindsay Krienen  

 N27º20N27º20 ''14"   W82º3414"   W82º34 ''25"25"

Alan Pressman 

 
 

May finds us heading into the warm weather, so, 
take off your foul weather gear and let summer 
begin!  I have a correction to last monthõs issue, 
Rita òSteeleó of the Luffing Lassies was spelled 
incorrectly (Steel).  Duly noted and my sincere  
apologies!  

GONE SAILING 

Membership Rates 

Storage Rates 

This only represents a portion of current rates.   

For additional rates and specifics on dry land storage, 

hoist, docks, electric, camping, 

 boat rescue, and other details, visit the office or  

www.sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
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LUFFING LASSIES  
Ellen McKeefe 

 

LLôs Retain the Rainbow Regatta Trophies 

 

Headlines can be misleading.  Yes, the trophies re-

main in LLôs possession but not because of any recent sailing 

exploits.  The annual FWSA Rainbow Regatta, this year at the 

Tampa Bay Yacht and Country Club was cancelled for lack of 

wind.  So the bling won last year by LLôs IOD team and two 

Sunfishers came back to Sarasota where they will stay until 

next Spring. 

Itôs been nearly 25 years since the last Rainbow Re-

gatta didnôt happen for lack of wind.  Reports of ñwindsò reg-

istering between zero and 0.2 knots do not make for grand 

regattas.  Hillsborough Bay was like a mill pond. 

ñAfter weeks of preparation,ò said First Officer 

Gillian Whatmore, ñfrom bor-

rowing boats to scheduling 

training, our group of fearless 

sailors left Sarasota at 5:30a.m. 

to defend our trophies.ò 

The IOD team captain 

Linda Schwartz led Michelle 

Lee, Robin Wall and Gillian.  

Fran Mericle and Linda Tiffan 

also sailed IODôs in the Masters 

Class.  Rita Steele Sunfished.  

Bridget Smith, Robin Callahan 

and Ursula Olson provided ex-

perienced support and ñatta-

girlsò to all competitors.  But 

there was no wind. 

ñWe bobbed for three hours,ò reported Linda Tiffan, 

ñthinking that the wind would pick up any minute.  It took us 

close to an hour from the time we launched until we reached 

the race committee boat to check in.  And then the winds 

really died.ò 

Linda continued, ñLike any group of resourceful 

women, we made the best of it by practicing our ñno windò 

techniques, sharing sailing war stories along with rigging 

tips, gear secrets and clothing advice.ò 

The sole LL Sunfisher, Rita, joined others in the 

fleet for ñboat yogaò as they waited for wind.  Pram and Opti 

sailors drifted in circles around the committee boat, chatting 

and absorbing sunscreen until the regatta was cancelled at 

noon.  Grateful for a tow back to the yacht club, energy usu-

ally spent on the water was then applied to quick boat stow-

ing and lunch. 

The Mainsheet Mamas of TBYCC and Dinghy 

Dames of Davis Island co-hosted the Rainbow and lunch with 

a water view, camaraderie and fun door prizes.  Michelle, 

Ursula, Bridget, Fran and Linda Schwartz all won gift baskets 

so not only did they bring back the trophies, but brought 

swag as well. 

Captain Lisa Dodds herded this dedicated group of 

LLôs in the right direction for the 2010 Rainbow Regatta.  All 

participants expressed thanks to 

Lisa for keeping them focused. 

Lisa and a few other Sunfishers 

will be heading to Melbourne 

Yacht Club on the Indian River 

for the Florida State Womenôs 

Sunfish Championship on May 

8th.  Sunfish Captain Dottie 

Schell, hot shot Loretta Garber 

and, coming off the injury list, 

Ursula. 

 Wonôt it be great to see 

Ursula back on the water after 

her successful knee surgery? 

And, yes, Rita qualified for the 

40th Sunfish Worlds in June at Punta Ala on the Tuscan coast 

of Italy.  She and John will be headed over there in early 

June.  Brava Rita! 

Fran & Linda waiting for wind at Rainbow 

No wind on Hillsborough Bay 

Michelle checks in 
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FLYING SCOT FLEET 36 NEWS  
Submitted by:  Bob Twinem  

Fleet 36 Flying Scot News 

 

April 4th Race 

Many thanks to Don Perry Regatta Management 

and a ton of Scots, going fast.  We kept hoping the 

Sarasota Police boat would swing by to ask Jeff and 

Jim to keep it down to a responsible speed, plus 

Ron and Marshall were clearly carrying more 

horsepower than 

the Scot is rated 

for. Safety 

First.  Easter 

Bunny has brought 

some fine April 

weather! 

  

April 11th Race 

Many thanks to 

Cathy and Fred 

Strammer for run-

ning a boatload of 

long races for a big 

fleet of Flying 

Scots.  Breakfast-

time light rain and 

50-50 chances 

gave way to a beautiful April sailing day.  Chuck 

and Bob showed us the way, followed closely by 

Sidewalk Express and Patchwork Princess.  Many 

of the close races were decided by who got the last 

shift on the last beat. Everyone experienced thrills 

and agony pretty much alternating with each huge 

oscillation. 

  

After a slow start to the racing season things have 

turned around and this spring we have enjoyed 

postcard weather and big fleets. Our fleet has really 

had a strong season. In a time when it seems that 

everything around us is falling off, we have had 

growth in our ranks in both the number of boats 

owned as well as participation in our races. Many 

of our friends are now heading north but we will 

still race through the coming months. This time of 

year is a great time to get together informally race 

while getting some quality time in the boat. Noth-

ing improves speed and boat handling skills faster 

than getting the boat in the water and sailing it of-

ten.  

 

With the Flying Scot Midwinter Regatta coming to 

SSS next spring, now is the time to start building 

towards a great showing from our local fleet! If you 

are a Scot sailor 

sailing up north, 

drop us an email 

and let us know 

what we are miss-

ing in the cooler 

climates. 

  

This news just in! 

Another Flying 

Scot is moving 

from the parking 

lot to the bay. Dick 

Sherman is now 

sailing Stick's 

boat  5009! 

  

FYI... there is a 

website www.SAILX.com that is a tactical sailboat 

racing simulator. Weôve been sailing on this site for 

a couple of years and have had a lot of fun with it. 

This site is a great place to get up to speed on race-

course tactics and management in both fleet and 

team racing. The races take about 5 mins. each and 

are running 24hrs daily. Lessons learned are very 

transferable to real boat racing. Give it a try. 

  

 

Tip of the day:  

When in doubt let it out. Easing sails a little when 

you are tense is a good thing cause you probably 

yanked them in too darn much when things got ex-

citing! 

- Bob 

Jeff 

The fleet roundingé. 
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Get to know your fellow sailors!      

 

John Masonôs Story 

 If you have been around the Sailing Squadron on 

Wednesday or Saturday mornings over the past few years youôve 

probably seen a bearded fellow with a twinkle in his eye driving 

around in the Squadronôs maintenance vehicle.  His name is 

John Mason and he is one of the Ball 

Busters who donate their time working 

on one or more of the various projects 

that Pat Murphy regularly reports on 

in the Burgee.  John enjoyed exercis-

ing his skill at carpentry where his 

talent was often needed and appreci-

ated.   In addition to his skill John also 

has his own cache of tools to insure 

the quality of his workmanship.  But 

now he can no longer do the heavy 

lifting that most ball buster projects 

require, so he helps with restocking 

the Squadron bar with beer, sodas, and 

snacks or doing other odd jobs.  At 

noon John joins in with the other ball 

buster ñregularsò over lunch as they 

spin some yarns and generally ñyack it 

upò. 

 John Masonôs life story be-

gins a considerable time back.  ñOne 

of my first recollections was being put 

on a bus to Plainfield, New Jersey to 

have my eyes checked by a Dr. Paul-

son.  Iôve had poor vision all my lifeò 

he says, ñand I can no longer drive in Florida.  June, my wife, 

has to do all the driving.ò   When asked about his first sailing 

experience he recalls, ñThat began in the late 1930ôs.  A 

neighbor  kid  and I sailed on an old Comet out of the Lavalette 

Yacht Club on the Jersey Shore.ò 

 ñI didnôt do much sailing after that.  It was during the 

war years (World War II).ò  John enlisted in the Army in 1944.  

He preferred the Navy but because of his poor eyesight the Navy 

rejected him.  He was sent to Europe and was assigned to the 

92nd Recon, a Cavalry Reconnaissance Unit, which was part of 

the 12th  Armored  Division  located in Southern Germany. He 

was discharged in 1946.  ñEven today,ò John said, ñvery few 

days go by that I donôt remember that experience.ò 

 In 1947, John was admitted to Rutgers University in 

New Brunswick, N.J.   He was accepted at the University of  

Pennsylvania  School of Veterinary Medicine in 

1949 and received his doctorôs degree in 1953.  At the U. of 

Pennsylvania it is designated as,  Veterinae Medicinae Doctoris. 

John worked for two years at Cornell University before setting 

up his own practice in Norwich, New York.   

 Asked about his experience as veterinarian, John said, 

ñI was mostly treating cows, but one time I treated a Gorilla 

which had come down with tuberculosis.  It belonged to a carni-

val passing through town.ò  Treating sick cows may have con-

sumed a good part of Johnôs time, it did not in fact, replace his 

interest in sailing and building boats.  He joined the Otsego Sail-

ing club on Lake Otsego near Cooperstown, New York, forty 

miles east of Norwich.     

 His first sailboat was a Windmill sloop designed by 

Clark Mills up in Clearwater.  The Windmill was a fifteen and a 

half foot boat with a daggerboard.  He soon discovered that the 

daggerboard design was easy to flip.  ñBad feature,ò according to 

John. 

 His next boat was a Tornado,a twenty foot Catamaran.  

One thing John soon learned about 

sailing a catamaran was that, ñThings 

happen in a hurry.ò  However, he stuck 

with it until he was seventy and finally 

decided that it was time to slow down.  

That decision led him to purchase a 

used Flying Scot.  ñA good boat,ò ac-

cording to John.  He brought the Fly-

ing Scot to Florida when he joined the 

Sailing Squadron in 1997 and became 

a ñSnow Birdò six months a year. 

 Sailors in Sarasota Bay 

would probably be less than truthful if 

they denied ever going aground in the 

Bay.  Not so, John.  He rather enjoys 

telling about going aground on a spoil 

bar just north of the channel to New 

Pass.  The wind dies, after being be-

calmed for some time John decides to 

jump off and push,  pull, do anything  

to try to move the boat.  All of a sud-

den a breeze picks up and his Flying 

Scot takes off  with his only other 

crewmate aboard.  Hereôs John in knee 

deep water running to catch up.  He 

finally makes it and dives over the stern into the cockpit. 

 Something prompted John to trade his Flying Scot for a 

twenty-two foot Catalina a few years ago.  Perhaps it was the 

urge common among boaters to always want something bigger.  

ñBad move,ò says John, ñbut we all make mistakes.  The Catalina 

is a good boat but it is designed to be a cruiser and we never 

cruised.ò 

 Along the way, John began exercising his creative skills 

by building kayaks and succeeded in building a two-person 

kayak.   To satisfy his intellectual bent, John is a bit of a history 

buff.  Space does not allow listing all the titles he rattled of when 

questioned about this hobby. 

 It is important to note that John is also a family man.  

He and June have been married for 58 years and have raised four 

sons.                                           

 xxx 

By:  V
ail Scott 

SSS Member, John Mason 


